Statement from the Ministry of Education to Support Schools qu

e Poutahu

with Reporting to Parents

As part of our focus on lifting student achievement we have introduced new, knowledge—-rich
and internationally-comparable curriculum this year for Maths in Years 0-8 and English in Years
0-6, and Te Reo Rangatira Years 0-6 and Pangarau Years 0-8 wahanga ako.

This means we are currently changing from the old to the new curriculum. We want to
acknowledge that schools and kura will only have been using the new curricula from the start of
2025, which includes new teaching and assessment methods and content.

Because of this you could see a change in your child’s progress or achievement compared to
previous years which may be the result of changes in the curriculum expectations for your
child’s year level. If you have concerns or questions about your child’s achievement, we
strongly suggest you talk with your child’s teacher or kaiako. They will also have used their own
observations, classroom tasks and other tests to report on the progress your child is making.
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